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Chair Velasquez took a moment to bid farewell to two SVSU board members, Dave Gamez 
and Cathy Ferguson. Chair Velasquez noted that June 19, 2017 will be their last official 
board meeting. She noted that their terms officially end on July 21. 

Chair Velasquez commented that Trustee Ferguson was appointed by Governor Granholm 
in 2009. She further added that Trustee Ferguson served as Treasurer of the Board of 
Control from 2011-2013, Vice Chair from 2013-2014 and as Secretary to Board of Control 
since 2016. Chair Velasquez stated that the Board will miss Trustee Ferguson's kind, 
thoughtful leadership. 

Chair Velasquez also noted that Trustee Gamez was appointed to the SVSU Board of 
Control by Jennifer Granholm in 2003 to fill a six-year term, succeeding Sally Stegman 
DiCarlo, who resigned. Trustee Gamez was then reappointment by Jennifer Granholm in 
2009 for an eight-year term. She added that Trustee Gamez served as the Board Chair in 
2007 and 2008 and he also served as Vice Chair in 2005, 2006 and 2016, and then as Board 
Secretary in 2015. Chair Velasquez stated that, as the senior board member, Trustee 
Gamez's wisdom and collective knowledge will be missed by the board. 

Chair Velasquez thanked each of them for their loyal and dedicated service to this 
university. 

V. REMARKS BY THE PRESIDENT

President Bachand also thanked Trustee Ferguson and Trustee Gamez for their leadership 

and service to the university.

President Bachand noted that Trustee Ferguson has been a very insightful and thoughtful 

Board member who always gave board related matters careful consideration. President 

Bachand stated that he appreciates all that Trustee Ferguson has done for SVSU over the 

past eight years.

President Bachand commented that Trustee Gamze has served SVSU well for the past 14 

years. He also noted that, given his background, he has always shown an interest in 

SVSU' s health programs, especially nursing, and offered valuable input as we have grown 

those programs. President Bachand thanked Trustee Gamez for his service and leadership.

VI. OTHER ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION

14. Motion to Move to Informal Session to Discuss Personnel Evaluation and Collective 

Bargaining

BM-1192    It was moved and supported that the Board move to Informal Session

                   to Discuss Personnel Evaluation and Collective Bargaining 
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The Board moved to Informal Session at 2:30 p.m. and reconvened in Regular Formal 
Session at 4:10 p.m. with Board members Carmona, Durco, Ferguson, Gamez, Kunitzer, 
Rupp and Velasquez. Also in attendance: President Bachand, Mary Kowaleski, Linda 
Sims and John Decker. 

VII. ADJOURNMENT

15. Motion to Adjourn

BM-11 93 It was moved and supported that the meeting be adjourned. 

The motion was APPROVED unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4: 15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Recording Secretary 
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